
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  01.03.22
3.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Sian Edwards (Chairman), John Ellis Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths, Kathleen Aikman, Mike Tregenza.
3.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman),  John Ceri Evans, Edward Williams, Evan Owen, Eryl Jones Williams.
In the absence of the Chairman the Chair was taken by the Vice Chairman.

3.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
3.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on February 1st 2022 were found to be correct. 
3.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
3.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
3.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- February on zoom or teams. 3rd all day, Care and Housing Scrutiny. The Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth Railway Committee on 4th was cancelled. 7th  4.00-5.30pm  Chief Officers appointment committee. 11th 10.00-1.00pm Cambrian Coast Railway Forum. 14th  6.30 -8.00 Dyffryn Ardudwy school Governors. 16th 9.00-10-30 meeting with Jo Whitehead CE of BCUHB.17. 2.00-4.00. Democratic Services. 25th 10.00-11.30 Licensing. Have booked to attend the Merioneth area committee on 28th between 2.00pm and 4.00pm address by North Wales Police. Update on regeneration of Bro Ardudwy up to 2035, update  by head of highways on Llanbedr by-pass.

Staff shortages was highlighted in the Care Scrutiny committee which I chaired. The committee recommended additional staff was needed in the monitoring, autism and care departments and  the Gwynedd Cabinet has supported the recommendations together with the need for financing home equipment so that people can stay in their homes and not have to stay in hospitals. I am pleased that additional resources for the extra staff and equipment has been included in the Gwynedd Budget for 22/23. At a meeting on 7 February of the Senior staff appointment committee, national increase salaries were approved. Although carers were to receive an increase, I was surprised that Gwynedd had not treated their carers as a special case for wage increases. Being able to provide care packages for people able to leave hospital would assist with the hospital bed shortages, assist ambulance drop-offs etc. Plans at Penrhos near Pwllheli for housing and care is already providing 15 step down beds with GP support so that people can leave hospital.

At the Cambrian Coast Railway meeting, Network Rail promised to hold local meeting with community councillors regarding Llanbedr Station and with Friog Community Councillors regarding the dangerous wall above the railway line above Friog cliffs. Funding has been obtained for a feasibility study to re-open the Afonwen to Caernarfon/Bangor Railway. Work is progressing on upgrading Shrewsbury Railway Station to avoid having to change trains there. A reminder that the Cambrian Coast Railway will be closed for the 3rd phase of the Barmouth Viaduct repair work between 11 September and 11 December when work will progress on the steel section. The swing bridge will not be able to open. Members asked for better communication regarding replacement buses and connections with stations and halts. The railway will also be closed for a weekend in April, 

probably around the 16th April, details not yet confirmed.Amongst the other items discussed was the problems with 
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the train connection at Porthmadog with the T3 bus to Bangor Hospital with only 1 minute between the train arriving and the bus leaving. T3 bus drivers should wait for the train to arrive at Porthmadog. With only 1 toilet between 2 coaches and less seating, the meeting called for four carriage trains at busy periods. Problems in the Welshpool with 12 sections damaged by storm Franklin. Buses from Newtown to Shrewsbury will continue for several weeks. Machynlleth to Pwllheli trains not effected. Lucky that several trains were on this side of the floods.Talks to amalgamate the Cambrian Coast and Shrewsbury to Aberystwyth groups deferred, almost all local councillors were opposed to the suggestion, but favoured 1 or 2 joint meetings annually.

At the Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary school governors meeting Ann Jones, the head for the past 24 years is to retire at the end of the summer term. A panel has been chosen to appoint a new head, hopefully as soon as possible and Ann has said that she would like to work with the new head at the school prior to her leaving. Appointements of head teachers have to be verified by Gwynedd Education. Everyone was surprised and everyone thanked Ann for her dedication over the years. There are 84 pupils at the school with numbers expected to drop to around 70 in September. The school pupils are no longer having swimming lessons due to the closure of Harlech swimming pool and the longer journey to Porthmadog and the time involved in travelling. Many parents are getting together to share transport to Porthmadog pool. A member of the Urdd is assisting the pupils with sports.COVID 19 has curtailed community activities at the school.Teachers, pupils and parents have all worked together during the pandemic.The school is also preparing for future free school meals for all pupils in the future. Parking is still a problem in the morning and afternoon. A new slow down warning has eventually been replaced on the main road. Gwynedd Council is still working on hybrid meetings and problems still need sorting out. A report is to be presented to the full council on 3rd March when the rates, wage increases, 2035 needs assessment, hybrid meeting are included in the 1,000 page agenda. In accordance with the Welsh Government rules, the chair of the audit committee will not be a Gwynedd Councillor, but a member of the public and interviews are taking place.

I have referred problems with increases in Adra service charges and Adra selling rented accommodation to Adra officials as chair of housing scrutiny. Adra is still expanding as far as Wrexham and Aberystwyth.

When local farmers in Talybont were stopped from clearing the Ysgethin River outlet to the sea, they warned that the sand dunes would collapse, low lying areas would flood etc. The farmers were right. But the NRW will still not budge on the issue. There have not  been any sewin or se-trout in the Ysgethin river for many years now. 

On Monday 28th there is a meeting of the Meirionnydd area forum when there will be a police report on local crimes, future communities to 2035 and an update on the Llanbedr by-pass.

The development at Llanbedr Airfield is to be welcomed but Welsh Government Ministers are sending out conflicting report such as £20 million being spent on infrastructure and yet cancelling the by-pass.

Cllr Eryl Jones-Williams. I am available on 01341 242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
3.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Construction of a two storey detached dwelling - Land forming part of garden, Bedw Arian, Talybont (NP5/58/526A)

Support this application.
Renovation and conversion of former ticket Master’s office/waiting room (Use class “Sui Generis”) into café (Use class A3) including installation of 6 rooflights - Station House, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/596A)

No comments on this application but Members were concerned that there was no parking site near the development and suggested that the National Park planning committee's visiting panel come to the site to see the parking situation that exists.
Erection of single storey rear extension - Bwlch Cae, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/569C)

Support this application.
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3.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £43,628.97 since the start of the new financial year (which included bank charges) and this was  £7, 988.32  less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Cllr. Kathleen Aikman on behalf of the allotment group asking if it would be possible for the group to use the old mats in the old play park as this might be useful to the walking trail. Also wondering if it would be possible for them to find a home to the woodwork that is there, because they are planning a Children's Garden near the orchard and this area is an ideal place for them. It was made k own that the allotment group had been successful in getting a grant from PACT (Police And Community Trust Award).
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that there was nothing to report with regards to the above since the last meeting.

D  Develop Car Park
Nothing to report with regards to the above since the last meeting.
E   Opening Grass Cutting Tenders
The Clerk reported that she had received 3 tenders so as to carry out the above work. After a discussion it was agreed that Mr. Gary Coates, Evergreen  would be awarded tender 1 (cemeteries) and Mr. Gary Martayn, West Coast Properties  be awarded tender 2 and 3 ( public footpaths, play parks and around the benches on Ffordd Ystumgwern, Bro Enddwyn, lawr Ffordd y Llan and Ffordd yr Efail). Also the Clerk reported that she had received a price from Mr. 

Gareth John Williams to cut and clear the grass from around the toilets in Talybont and also to cut and clear the grass in Morlo Park and to cut and clear the grass in Penybont Garden and the work of looking after the flower  pot by Talybont sign would be included with the work in Penybont Garden and the work of the flower pots by Talybont toilets. It was agreed to accept these quotes from Mr. Williams.

F   Pentre Uchaf Play Park
It was reported that the new slide had been installed and also that complaints had been received that when removing the old slide there is no climbing frame for the younger children now and was asking if one would be installed in the future. It was also reported that the allotment group had been successful with a PACT (Police Crime Commission Award) grant
G   Holding Hybrid Meetings
Because of the absence of Cllr. Michael Tregenza an update of the above issue was not available but it was agreed to ask the Welsh Government whether it is a statutory requirement for the Community Council to hold such meetings.
3.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park 
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Mr. Aled Lloyd stating that Officers were aware that static caravans were located at Bryn Bwyd and that they were investigating the matter. It also stated that  

Officers visited the Llanenddwyn Church site and at the time there was nothing the Park can do, but Officers will continue to monitor the site.
3.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £42,591.54 in the current account and  £4,569.83 in the reserve account.              

The Treasurer reported that the Chairman’s account had now been closed and the money that was in the Chairman’s account (£64.60) had been transferred to the current account.
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes        -  £147.00 (wages) + £93.72 costs = £240.72 
Mr. M. J. Kerr                     -    £90.00  - opening grave re the late Mrs Alice Elizabeth Amey (ashes)

Evergreen                           -  £120.00  - cut back hedge and ivy in public cemetery

G. L. Jones Playgrounds - £7,800.00 – new slide and mats for Pentre Uchaf play park

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since the last meeting.
Applications for financial donation

Meirionnydd YFC - £500.00
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £167.85 - translation services
The Treasurer reported further that she had asked Ms Luned Fon Jones from the Finance Department, Gwynedd Council if she would be willing to act as the Council’s Interal Auditor again this year and that she had agreed to this.
3.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was reported that a request had been received asking if it would be possible to order the Ukrainian flag in order to fly it on the flag pole near the hall. This was agreed and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to order one on behalf of the Council.

It was agreed to send a letter to Antonio Guterres, as Secretary-General of the United Nations, to ask him to do his utmost to PREVENT the killing of innocent men, women and children in Ukraine by the Military of the Russian Government.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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